
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 5, 2023 

Laura Jester 
Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission 
16145 Hillcrest Lane 
Eden Prairie, MN 55346 
  
Enclosure: AET Invoices 

Dear Laura- 

Per the Main Stem Lagoon Dredging Project, CIP Project BC-7, the Minneapolis 
Park and Recreation Board contracted with American Engineering and Testing 
(AET) to perform a pre and post pavement analysis of MPRB Parkway segments 
that would be impacted by the construction.  The pre and post pavement 
analysis reports were to be used to help determine loss of life of pavement due 
to the construction vehicles.   
 
During the course of AET’s work they invoiced the MPRB on 2 occasions.  The 
total cost of their work was $19,321.00.  Since this work by AET was necessary 
due to the Lagoon Dredging project, it was discussed that the MPRB would 
contract with AET for their work, paying them directly.  Once the work was 
done the MPRB would submit proof of the invoicing to Bassett Creek 
Watershed Management Commission such that BCWMC could reimburse the 
MPRB the full amount of their work.  Both invoices from AET to the MPRB are 
included as attachments to this letter.   
 
If you should have any questions Laura regarding the invoicing or need 
anything else, please let me know.  This letter only pertains to the reports 
prepared by AET and does not include any reimbursement request for 
compensation to restore the parkway segments to pre-construction condition 
due to construction activities. 
 
Thanks Laura, 
   
Sincerely, 

 
Jon Duesman 
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